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Technical Committee 188 – Working Group 20 – Windows, portlights, hatches, deadlights and 

doors 

 

ISO/WD 12216, Windows, portlights, hatches, deadlights and doors 

 

In attendance were experts from France, the Netherlands, Norway, Belgium, England, Finland, 

United States, and the HAS Consultant.  

 

1. Upon direction of the European Commission, all referenced standards must be dated, or if 

not, must be submitted with a justification for why the standard is not dated.  

  

2. ISO 12216 was submitted and approved as a DIS and had 360 submitted comments for WG 

review and determination. 

 

3. Removed the term “prefabricated” from appliance samples to be tested. Now all appliances 

shall be tested.  (“Prefabricated” was the term used in the RCD.)  

 

4. Redefined “clear opening dimensions” – the dimension of a void within a structure or a frame 

through which objects or people may pass. 

 

5. Numerous editorial comments. 

 

6. Next Meeting:  At ISO standards week, June 2018, in Toronto. 

 

 

The information contained herein is prepared and intended for informational purposes 
and informal background use only. It is not intended to serve as an official report of the 
meeting’s proceedings, actions or outcomes. This unofficial summary is not intended to 
generate any action on the part of any reader. The only recognized official transcript of 

any ISO meeting is the official minutes of the meeting generated by the meeting’s 
convener or sponsor. 


